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District 91 DEC Council Meeting - Minutes
Friday, 31st October 2014
Thistle Brighton Hotel, Brighton
	Ref
	Item
	Led by

	1. 
	Welcome and District Mission
Hilary welcomed everyone and read out the District Mission.
	Hilary Briggs, District Gov.

	2. 
	Roll Call and Establishing Quorum
Out of 36 eligible voters, 18 were present, therefore a quorum was met. 

	Susie Bloor,
District Secretary

	3. 
	Audit Committee Report and the Year End Report for 2013 – 14 (D71)
Stephen presented both Reports and answered questions put to him.
DEC Vote: Both reports were adopted unanimously by the DEC 

	Stephen Edun, District Treasurer

	4. 
	Treasurer’s Report for Q1 2014 – 15 (D91)
Stephen presented the report and answered questions put to him.
Points to note:

· Area contests should ideally be self-funding (ie. make a small charge on the door). If any club funds are used, this must be put to the members first and a quorum in favour must be reached.

   DEC Vote: The report was adopted unanimously by the DEC.
	Stephen Edun, District Treasurer

	5. 
	Area and Division Alignment Planning
Paul Walsh has been appointed as head of the Alignment Committee. We need a representative from each division. The following came forward:

· Alan Pope, Division J Governor

· George Chiesa, Area 6 Governor, Division B

· Graeme Phillips, Division L Governor
	Hilary Briggs, District Gov.

	6. 
	Recommendations to fill District Officer Vacancies
The District Governor sought approval of the following Area Governor appointments:

· Andrew Collinson is proposed to replace David Smith, Area 42 Governor, Division J.

· Chris Bloomfield is proposed to replace Laura La Grutta, Area 47 Governor, Division L.

   DEC Vote: Both appointments were unanimously approved. 
 
	Hilary Briggs, District Gov.

	7. 
	Report on the District Success Plan and the Distinguished Plan Progress
90 second reports were given by:
Jill Segal, Div B Gov; George Chiesa, AG B6; Bob Nisbet Div H Gov; Tania Grant AG H14; Julie Kertesz, Div K Gov; Jenny Taggart, AG K35; Samir Malak, Asst AG K35; Alan Pope, Div J Gov; Sally Ackroyd, AG J4; Richard Blackman, AG J46; John Christie AG J62; Graeme Phillips, Div L Gov; Brian Skelton, AG L33.

Brief reports were given by:

Vanessa King,  LG Marketing: 
Main targets are membership payment growth and club growth.
Both are on target and only 1 club has not paid the recent semi-annual dues renewals. We are ahead on growth and continue to target corporates and support struggling clubs (i.e. stopping suspensions). To obtain a club coach, an Area Governor must email a request to Vanessa King, LG Marketing.
Jean Gamester, LG Education and Training:

Main target is distinguished clubs. The program is being tailored for community clubs and corporate clubs. Compared to this time last year, we are slightly down on educational awards.
Hilary Briggs, District Governor:

Main focus is ‘steering the ship’. We are on track so far but we need more emphasis on educational awards.


	Hilary Briggs, District Gov.

	8. 
	PR Update
Two main websites have been launched – the marketing website that we share with D71 and the members’ website. More stories and news items are needed for the members’ website. Articles continue to be posted on many business websites via our external PR consultant Chantal Cooke.

	Dorothea Stuart, PRO

	9. 
	Proposed Motions for Council
· Regalia – It is proposed that D91 adopts regalia using the standard medallion from the TI store (item 5780), with colour coded ribbons as described on the motions document.
· The Public Relations Officer Role – It is proposed that this role will be appointed going forward rather than elected.
· Policies – It is proposed the D91 adopts policy P01 covering conference expenses and P02 which sets out the geographic boundaries of the District.
DEC Vote: All three proposed motions were unanimously approved by the DEC.

· George Chiesa reminded the DEC that the appointment of Area Governors must be put to the Council. 
	Hilary Briggs, District Gov.

	10. 
	Update from Toastmasters International
· Finance – TI are still looking into the tax situation and trading (i.e. charging non-members). However, it is still ‘business as usual’ regarding fees being charged for Speechcraft courses, although it is recommended that clubs keep net income below £500 in any tax year.
· The New Educational Program – Beta testing has started with a view to launching by the end of 2015.
	Hilary Briggs, District Gov.

	11. 
	AOB
Points from David Sutcliffe, District Parliamentarian
· Can past employees remain members of corporate clubs? Area Governors and Division Governors to review with relevant clubs.
· Intermingling between clubs – encourage with ideas such as the ‘travelling gavel’, whereby members ‘raid’ a neighboring club to obtain the gavel.

· Workshops – David is willing to run workshops on the Parliamentary Procedure. A brief summary of Robert’s rules can be found at http://www.robertsrules.org/rulesintroprint.htm.
Points from Jean Gamester, LG Education and Training
· Future Conferences - The exit survey of the Brighton conference will be used for planning. We are expecting fewer overnight stays, which means less emphasis on evening entertainment. This will particularly apply to the London conference.
	Hilary Briggs, District Gov.

	12. 
	Meeting Close
The meeting was closed at 6:45pm
	Hilary Briggs, District Gov.


